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Date: March 29, 2012 

RE:  Cost Allocation Alternatives 

Northwest Requirements Utilities provides the following comments on the cost allocation 

methodology to be used in the development of BPA’s cost of service studies for the FY 

2014/2015 transmission rate case.  NRU represents 50 load following customers of BPA, all of 

whom purchase transmission under the Network Integration rate schedule.  The choice of an 

allocation methodology will directly affect our membership as a result of the rate impacts that 

will result.  

NRU was a party to the February 29, 2012 joint comments of the NT customers and agrees with 

the positions taken in that document.  As stated there:  “The NT Customers’ proposal to use a 12 

CP allocation methodology in the COSA is not novel; instead it is a logical extension of BPA’s 

decision to better align itself with FERC policy.  Adoption of 12 CP would mean that the terms 

and conditions of BPA’s transmission services and the allocation of costs between such services 

would both be consistent with FERC policy.”  In summary, now is the time to move to a 12 CP 

approach to cost allocation for the transmission rate case for FY 2014/2015. 

For over a decade BPA’s transmission rates have been fairly stable as a result of settlements that 

occurred over that period.  From time to time, BPA and the customers have looked at different 

cost allocation methodologies.  For example, we have attached a 2006 BPA study that suggests, 

based on information from 1999 to 2005, a 12 Coincident Peak approach to cost allocation was 

warranted.  In the end, this approach was not implemented.  It has been clear for many years that 

BPA passes the tests necessary for the agency to move to the industry standard 12 CP approach 

to transmission cost allocation prescribed by the FERC.  However, we have stayed with the 

resulting “Modified 1 CP” approach due to the fact that BPA’s transmission rate cases have been 

the result of settlement agreements since the 1996 rate case.  Now is the time for change.   

We are also aware that, as BPA has shown, the rate impacts of this change will not be equivalent 

between NT and PTP customers.  All other things being equal, NT rates will go down and PTP 

rates will go up if BPA moves to 12 CP cost allocation.  NRU is not averse to other groups 

proposing ways to mitigate the PTP rate increase within the context of the upcoming rate 

proceeding.  However, any such discussion should occur during the rate case workshops or rate 

case proceedings and not part of the cost of service analysis.  The COSA should be strictly a cost 

allocation exercise and follow the 12 CP methodology. 
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The Tiered Rate Methodology has resulted in more prescriptive and stable ratemaking for BPA 

Power Services rates.  It is our hope that adoption of the industry standard 12 CP FERC approach 

to cost allocation for BPA transmission ratemaking, coupled with a resolution of the Utility 

Delivery Charge issue, will do much to bring long term stability to BPA’s transmission rate 

making practices. 
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